
 

 

 

 

 

 

File: 2768.50 

 May 24, 2016 

    

Mr. Colin Welch 

Canexus Limited 

8080 Richmond Ave. East 

Brandon, MB R7A 6A6 

 

Dear Mr. Welch: 

 

Re:   Canexus Chemicals Canada Limited Partnership – Licence No. 2619 RRRR – 

Notice of Alteration 

 

Receipt of your May 4, 2016 letter is acknowledged as a notice of alteration in 

accordance with section 14 of The Environment Act. 

 

The requested change to the Development as Licensed is to utilize a new antiscalent 

product in the reverse osmosis water treatment system.  The information provided states that the 

new antiscalent product is very similar in composition to the current product approved for usage.  

The new product will be fed at a lower concentration which will result in a reduction in chemical 

consumption and there will be little change in the phosphorus contribution in the deep injection 

reject water. 

 

The potential environmental effect of the requested change to the development as 

Licensed is insignificant and considered to be a minor alteration in accordance with section 14(2) 

of The Environment Act.  Approval is hereby granted for the usage of the new antiscalent product 

as described in your May 4, 2016 letter. 

 

 If you have any questions, please contact Jennifer Winsor, P.Eng. at 204-945-7012. 

    

   Yours sincerely, 

 

    “original signed by” 

 

   Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 

   Director 

 

c. Don Labossiere/Tim Prawdzik/Peter Crocker – Environmental Compliance and 

Enforcement Branch, Manitoba Sustainable Development 

 Jennifer Winsor – Environmental Approvals Branch, Manitoba Sustainable Development 
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